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Jeff Bergmann, Construction Supervisor 

 

DATE:  March 24, 2016 

 

RE:             Life Safety Survey 

_________________________________________________________________________________ 

 

BACKGROUND:   

 

This report was presented to the Finance Committee at the March 15
th

 meeting at which time the 

Committee members present voted unanimously to recommend to the Board of Education for 

approval as presented at its March 24, 2016 meeting.   

 

The Illinois State Board of Education requires all Illinois schools to have a licensed architect to 

perform 10 year life safety surveys.  Some examples of life safety work include heating, air 

conditioning, plumbing, electrical and structural and asbestos abatement.  These items and others 

need to be reviewed by the district Architect to meet certain Illinois State Board of Education criteria. 
 

The District’s last life safety survey was completed in November 2007.  The cost for this survey was 

$77,000 (Wight and Co).  In researching other school districts’ cost, it appears they average 

approximately 7 cents per square foot for life safety surveys. 
 

   

SUMMARY OF FINDINGS:   

 

Violations that our architect may find will need to be completed within a specific time period -- 

generally 5 years, depending on the severity of the violation. These life safety projects will fall into 

our summer capital improvement projects as life safety. The cost will need to be added to the 

projected annual capital improvements budget but paid from the Life Safety Fund.  We envision this 

work to begin in the summer of 2018 and to be completed by the summer of 2022.  This work will be 

prioritized by the district Construction Supervisor and the district Architect of record and will follow 

state bid law guidelines.  

 

 

RECOMMENDATION:   

 

MOTION:  To approve the Life Safety Survey contract in the amount of $32,000. 

 

 

 












